
  

Quincy Chamber of Commerce  

PO Box 215, Quincy, CA  95971  
  

Minutes for the Meeting of March 26, 2025 at 7:00 a.m.  

at The Quincy Hub, 493 Main Street, Quincy  
  

Present – Kevin Trutna, Cheryl Kolb, Kris Miravalle, Susan Scarlett, Employee-Tori Childress. 

Guests- Lisa Lester-Waste Management, Brenda Narayan-PG&E (by phone).       Absent- Robin Wight.                                                                                   
 

  
1. Additions or deletions to the agenda -Susan-QCC visibility in Hub, Cheryl- Check 

continuation of Board with Kevin and name badges. Kevin agreed to continue. 

  

2. Approve minutes from March 12, 2025 -Approved.  Susan/Cheryl. 

  

3. The Quincy Hub updates from Tori -Working on collateral from Sierra Buttes Trail and 

FR Land Trust.  There is some confusion with job responsibilities between IVIH and QCC 

and she would like to get clarification.  She still hasn’t received her job description from 

IVIH/Made in Plumas.  We need to get our monthly meeting with the IVIH board set up 

(Cheryl) to clear up job duties, direction of employee and name tags (logo). 

  

4. Interviewing for new employee -Two applicants need interviewing.  The board is 

available on 4/1 or 4/2 at 7:00am.  Cheryl will get them set up and let us know which 

day. 

  

5. Next Mixer / High Sierra Music Festival -Tuesday 5/6/25 5:30 at MusicLand inside the 

Toy Store.  KD and Dave Margulies are working on having a local presence at HSMF and 

would like to have local info and volunteers to work it. They would like to have a show of 

local support and may even put the chamber’s logo on the wristbands and KD would pay 

for that.  There is talk of local tickets being discounted more substantially than before 

and perhaps sold at the Hub. 

  

6. Norton Rally update- June 16-June 21, 2025.  We will get the word out in our 

newsletter and see if anyone would like to participate in their raffle.  They will be trying 

to send their visitors to the merchants town. 

  

7. Public perception about the Chamber -add QCC visibility and name badges-For QCC 

board members and employees, we will purchase name tags.  For volunteers, we need to 

discuss with IVIH  about the logo that we should put on the name tag, as they aren’t 

really volunteering for the chamber.  Need a Quincy Hub logo?  There was a discussion 

with a local merchant that some people are questioning our plan for the Disaster funds 



that we have.  We need to address that in our strategic plan.  It was suggested that we 

send out a survey to our members asking what they would like from us and how we 

could achieve it.  The Board took a walk around inside the Hub to see how the Chamber 

represented itself, and we agreed that the chamber’s presence needs to readily 

identifiable, and it currently is not.  We need to clarify the boundaries within the 

building so that our space remains uncompromised.  We will bring that to the joint 

board meeting. 

 

 

  

8. Strategic Plan review & update -Heldover for next meeting.  Be thinking of ideas for 

the strategic plan. 

  

 

9. Schedule next meeting / Agenda topics -4/11/25 7:00 am 

  

 

10. Adjourn 8:19 am 

Minutes submitted for review on 3/26/25 by Kris Miravalle, Secretary 

  


